
CE to visit Huizhou and Guangzhou

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, will visit two cities of the
Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Bay Area, namely Huizhou and Guangzhou, on May 16
and 17.

     Mrs Lam will meet with leaders of the Huizhou and Guangzhou Municipal
Governments and the Guangdong Provincial Government to discuss the
preparatory work for the future development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Bay Area. She will also conduct visits to industries in relation to
innovation and technology, scientific research, education and medical
services, as well as communities where Hong Kong people live.

     Mrs Lam will return to Hong Kong in the afternoon on May 17. During her
absence, the Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung,
will be Acting Chief Executive.
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